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Winning Pupils Leave Their Mark



You’ll be aware that the exam season is upon us 
and our Year 11 have made a fantastic start to the 
series. 

Many smiling faces coming out of the first few 
exams, as I write, is hopefully another sign of 
how hard the pupils have been working which 
makes us really proud.

As I write, two of our girls Rugby teams are about to embark on the national 
semi-finals this week and we wish them all the luck in the world also. So many 
extra-curricular activities going on this summer term and I’m looking forward to 
hearing about them all.

In September 2022, Malet Lambert School is 90 years old. We are looking to 
celebrate this landmark with staff, pupils and the local community. If you have 
any ideas you’d like us to consider then we’d be really pleased to hear from you.

I hope our Malet Lambert families have a really lovely half term and we look 
forward to seeing pupils back in June, refreshed and ready to embark on the last 
half term of the academic year.

Wishing you all the best.

Best wishes,

Patrick Sprakes

Welcome from our 
Headteacher

Term 
Dates...

 
Summer Term

Monday 25th April 2022
-

Friday 22nd July 2022

Summer Half Term
Monday 30th May 2022

-
Friday 3rd June 2022

For more information on events, to view this 
newsletter online, or to keep up to date with 
news at Malet Lambert, visit our website or 
follow us on social media:

Malet Lambert Official

@maletlambert

maletlambert.co.uk

Hi everyone, I’m sure you’re all very grateful for the break 
coming up, whether you’re doing exams, or you just want to 
have a lie in. To all Year 11s doing exams, a huge well done 
and good luck, exams are often difficult and stressful, and 
you are all handling them incredibly well. Don’t worry, stress 
and struggling is normal, but remember to seek help if you 
need it. 

Use this time to rest and catch up on some much needed 
sleep. For all other years, thank you for cooperating and being 
quiet around corridors and just being appreciative of the 
stress Year 11s are handling right now. As well as this, you’ll 
be completing some assessments ready for the new year.

Remember to study hard, but take time for fun, you have 
time to improve and can up your grades as the years go on.

You certainly deserve this break too. Another huge well done, 
good luck and thank you to all of you, and have a wonderful 
break. 

A Message From Our Head Pupils 

Head and Deputy Head Pupils:  
Alyssa C, Lewis C, Laura B and Stan K

Malet Lambert is set to join nearly 1,500 schools 
from across the county taking part in a national 
celebration of the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty 
The Queen this summer.

To coincide with the “Superbloom” event being held at the 
Tower of London, Malet Lambert have received a number 
of seed packets containing some of the flowers used in the 
Tower mix, allowing the school to take part in a nationwide 
“grow along” for the Jubilee.

Flowers that are part of the seed mix include red Poppies, 
yellow Corn Marigolds and blue Cornflowers among other 
flowers of varying colour and shape.

We look forward to seeing these flowers in full bloom later 
in the summer.

Flowers For The Jubilee
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Malet Lambert’s New A.C.E Space
Winning pupils lay their bricks at the site of our new 
extension.

Pupils from across all the year groups at Malet Lambert 
were invited to take part in a competition, held to mark the 
construction of the new extension to our PE building.

Over the course of this year, building work has been taking 
place on our school site to add a new sports hall and five 
new classrooms to our existing PE building.

Pupils who entered were asked to guess the amount of 
bricks to be used in the construction of the extension. 
The entries received were all surprisingly accurate, with 
the winning guesses all being incredibly close to the actual 
amount of 70,000 bricks.

Pupils who managed to guess the closest to the true 
amount were then invited to lay their own bricks at the site.
Mr Dick oversaw the competition, which has allowed for a 
unique experience for the winning pupils.

“It was a great opportunity for the pupils to gain the 
experience on laying some bricks on the extension. We had 
over 200 pupils enter.”

The winning pupils were shown how to lay their bricks 
builders on the construction team, giving them an insight 
into the work and skill required in the construction industry.

Two winners were selected from each year group. 
The winning pupils and their guesses were:
William L (Year 7), 71,100 
Aidan W (Year 7), 70,463 
Selina H (Year 9), 69,421 
Katy J (Year 10), 69,821 
Connor S (Year 10), 68,500 
Oliver B (Year 8), 68,567 
Louie T (Year 8), 69,999 
Jack L (Year 11), 68,568 
Aj A (Year 11), 70,000 

The building work, which commenced in January of this 
year, is on track to be completed this summer, ready for 
the beginning of the first term of the new school year in 
September.

Well done to all of the winners and thank you to all of the 
pupils who entered.

Malet Lambert’s Alternative Curricular Environment 
gears up to open.

Throughout the academic year, pupils and staff have 
collaborated to create a dedicated space on the school site 
to provide a welcoming, alternative curriculum/learning 
environment for all.

The Alternative Curricular Environment (A.C.E) will be 
situated in the house at the front of the school grounds, by 
the gate leading onto James Reckitt Avenue. 

Year 8 pupils Dillon R and Charlie P presented to members 
of staff on the set up and benefits that the new A.C.E space 
would deliver. Some of the spaces and facilities in the A.C.E 
included a sensory area, a kitchen that can also serve to 
help teach pupils a number of important life skills to use 
in their daily lives such as cooking ecological stability, 
and space on the upper floor for Key Stage Three pupils to 
practice interview scenarios as they prepare to leave Malet 
and embark on the next chapter of their lives.

Overall, the space hopes to offer to pupils a safe and 
calming environment, which can help with a number of 
needs and requirements, to provide support across the 
pupil population.

Whilst the house itself is set to feature the facilities listed 
above and more there has also been extensive work made 

to the outside of the building to create a welcoming 
outdoor space, complete with seating and plants. 

The project to create this space began with the pupils 
presenting their idea to the senior leadership team. Dillon 
explained that the proposal was well received.

“The project started with us presenting our ideas to the SLT 
and the Inclusion Officer, this was proven to be successful so 
we were therefore given the opportunity to transform the 
A.C.E in to a space accessible to everyone. We produced a sign 
with handprints digitally copied from each house to show 
inclusivity and behind the scenes we have been transforming 
the A.C.E into a multi-functioning space.”

The next step for the project is to present the space and 
all of its benefits to the larger community, including local 
businesses and stakeholders. It is hoped that showing the 
new A.C.E and its facilities to a community level may open 
the door to future involvement between the space and our 
pupils and these external groups and businesses.

We at Malet Lambert look forward to seeing the A.C.E in 
full swing and cannot wait to see all of the benefits that the 
this project will provide for all our pupils who take use of it.

Thank you to all of the staff and pupils who have been 
involved in this incredible project for all your hard work.

School Extension Pupil Competition

The winning pupils, with Mr Dick, Mr Salter laid their bricks
 at the site of the new extension.

Pupils Dillon R and Charlie P present to staff on the benefits 
of the A.C.E space.
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Prison Me No Way
Prison Me No Way visits Malet Lambert.

This term, the team from the charity group Prison 
Me No Way delivered an informative and important 
workshop to our Year 9 pupils.

The group aims to raise awareness amongst young 
people, about the causes, consequences, penalties and 
impact of crime. 

Along with a series of dedicated talks from prison 
officers and other law enforcement professionals, the 
pupils were also invited to look around a recreation of 
a prison cell, to gain an understanding on what day to 
day life inside of prison is like.

Workshops and visiting groups such as these help our 
pupils with their personal development, an area of their 
education that is also addressed and built upon in their 
regular Personal, Social, Health & Economic Education 
(PSHE) lessons.

e-safety

Art Gallery Visit
Year 10 art pupils visit The University of Hull’s art 
gallery.

Accompanied by our Head of Art, Miss Ruffy, Year 10 
pupils were taken over to the University of Hull to see 
the latest exhibition by artist, Andi Dakin. 

The catalogue of work, entitled “Energy, Matter and the 
Milky Way”, was a fantastic example to the pupils about 
the different avenues and approaches that can be taken 
in the world of art.

Andi Dakin himself was present during the pupils’ visit 
and took the time to talk the pupils through his work, 
method and thought process for his pieces.
At GCSE, art pupils are shown a variety of bodies of 
work by different artist to expand their understanding 
of the medium and of the different creative processes 
that an artist may approach in their work.
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A selection of sporting news and achievements 
so far this academic year...

Follow Us @MaletLambertPE

May 11 A spirited performance tonight from the Yr 11 B boys 
football team but unfortunately they missed out in the Hull Trophy final 
losing 4-3 to Andrew Marvel.

May 12 Congratulations to our year 8 Netball team tonight winning 
both games and playing some superb Netball. 

May 19 Well done to all pupils who participated in the East Yorkshire 
Cricket completion today. The boys finished 3rd in their group and the 
girls 4th.

May 10 Y7 Girls Rugby: And the third and final game of the day 
results in another outstanding 42-6 win! WE’RE IN THE NATIONAL SEMI 
FINAL!

May 17 A brilliant performance from the Year 10 Football team who 
beat St Marys 7-2 in the Hull Schools Cup Final tonight.

May 23 Well done to the Y8 Boys Football team who finished Hull 
Cup runners-up, losing to a high quality St Mary’s side in the final.

May 24 OUR YEAR 8 GIRLS RUGBY TEAM ARE NATIONAL FINALISTS!

The Malet Sports
Round-up

May 25 Well done to the Year 9 Rugby team who beat a strong 
Crofton Academy yesterday 24-4 to reach the semi finals of the 
Yorkshire Plate.

May 12 The U12 girls football team unfortunately lost against a 
talented South Hunsley team in the Humberside Cup Final tonight.  
Malet battled hard and gave 110%. We are so proud of all players with 
WOM going to A Smith.
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